TOPO Steering Group strategy meeting #13, Creative Youth office, Kingston
3/3/14, 6.00pm

MINUTES
Present: Marilyn Mason, Peter Mason, Aniela Zaba
Apologies for absence: David Randall, Jean Vidler 
1. Notes and actions from last meeting were confirmed as accurate and ready to publish (MM).

Matters arising: had JV published November survey results? Were they still relevant/useful? 
2. Updates:  
MM's report on Marilyn, Peter and Jean meeting with Joe Berry of Hurricane Harry's at KEC, 21/2/14: JB showed plan of his proposed Sorting Office layout (slightly different from the one forwarded previously by JV - more cafe space for parents, divided across the room rather than along, kitchen, loos and reception area with small public cafe at main door end) and pics of large play equipment, and explained his business plan. He, like us, thought the rent high (had negotiated a rent reduction for 1st 2 years) and the lease of less than 5 years (apparently at the behest of RBK - we wondered what the implications of this were?) too short, and knew he'd have to work hard to make the business pay, so intended to use the space for his play area/cafe 7 days a week from 9 - 6.30. 
Planning application 14/12077 for 42 Eden Street is for change of use, comments deadline 7/3, JB would appreciate our support, esp for longer opening hours which would enable community uses after hours. Grade 2 listing restricts what can be done, e g the tiled wall will have to remain, and for film shows community groups would have to provide screen as well as projector. The larger cafe space, with movable furniture, is almost half the large hall (the rest of the space is taken up with very large play equipment) and could accommodate rehearsals, events, etc. Until they know whether they have planning approval (early April) they can't interview for cafe manager etc so no info available about cafe hours or kitchen/cafe use by other groups, or about hire cost, but seems unlikely to be free to use (there would be caretaking and cleaning costs to cover) and would be open to, e g, party bookings too. 
There had been some (not 100%) accurate coverage in Comet of 21/2 - planning application is in public domain (see also TOPO Facebook comments) + Comet had phoned for TOPO comment from PM.
MM, PM and JV confirmed afterwards that HH could be a better, more TOPO-compatible, tenant than many. MM had responded to HH's planning application on behalf of the SG as follows: 

"The TOPO steering group, which is interested in bringing the Old Post Office buildings 
back into community use, believes that the proposal for the former Sorting Office as 
outlined could be a benefit to the community by making this building usable once more and 
providing a new and different amenity in the town centre. Restoration and use would 
certainly be better for this Grade-2-listed building than continued neglect and decay. We 
would support an extension of permitted opening hours to enable community group use in 
the evenings for rehearsals, events and meetings, thus helping these groups as well as 
diversifying Kingston's evening economy. Longer term, we hope that Hurricane Harry's 
would be a compatible neighbour to the community/cultural hub in the main Post Office 
envisaged by the TOPO consortium."
3. Strategy and tactics were covered under other items.
4. Working groups progress: 
Communications: MM had made a start on revisions of Prospectus, both full web-version + a cut-down 8pp version for printing, and would get new estimate for printing. It was agreed that our limited funds would be best spent on a longer run of a shortened and simplified, but attractive and persuasive, version of the Prospectus, suitable for general public, meetings etc.
Business planning: All were requested to look at and comment on revisions to this part of the Prospectus, both print version and on-line version (previously circulated by email). It was even more difficult to come with figures now that the Sorting Office might or might not be rented by another tenant, so MM had cut all financial and spatial estimates from draft print version - but they could be retained in on-line edition where they could be updated regularly? 

Funds and fundraising: We now had £400 to spend, mainly on printing, thanks to RBK, and JV and DR who had successfully attended and spoken on TOPO's behalf at the RBK Town Neighbourhood meeting discussing our application for a Neighbourhood Grant. It was also agreed that past meetings and communications with councillors had helped. MM recommended that All read the docs (Ts & Cs, RBK' officers' arguments positive and negative about TOPO) that came with the notification of the grant. 
What other fundraising could we do while our time-frame and requirements remained unknown? What inserts might we need to print for fundraising? It was agreed that major fund-raising would have to wait until the building(s) became available, but that we should continue to research possible sources - and perhaps gather lists of potential supporters (sign-ups on website, at meetings...?), and solicit small donations towards admin and printing costs. AZ would find out more about donations websites (eg Local Giving), and MM would add a box to the Prospectus and website once bank account was open and suitable donations route identified. Special inserts to Prospectus could be created and printed ad hoc. 

5. Other money issues: it was agreed to open a TOPO bank account  with the Co-operative Bank (community group accounts are protected by the government compensation scheme and the Co-op seems unlikely to abandon its USP of ethical banking despite being taken over by hedge funds). Acting treasurer PM would apply for a TOPO account and AZ would be the 2nd signatory. 
6. AOB: 
Some small revisions (as in previous email circulated to All) to SG Constitution were agreed, in order to update if for banking purposes, adding an AGM now that we had some funds to account for.
MM would be talking about TOPO to Kingstonfirst stakeholders in May. MM would investigate speaking to Kingston Strategic Partnership + Councillors after May local elections, but thought we would have to wait and hope for an invitation from Kingston Society if/when they became interested in the project. We would also need to look out for staff changes in RBK and make sure key officers remained informed.
SG membership: AZ would look around for more helpers on SG. If JV was going to take a sabbatical, we would need a substitute to represent Kingston Environment Centre and its interests.
6. Date of next SG meeting(s): t b decided - late March/early April?
MM, 4/3/14
